December 10 2020

Zoom meeting began at 6:37pm

PMI:
· Collection notice sent to residents - reminded to send example copy of notice to the Board.  Residents have been calling PMI to make payments vs being sent to collections.  Many have requested payment plans but that was offered prior to the Collections notice, so no payment plans allowed unless already apart of one.  By end of December, collection process shall begin!  We have collected $2,700 so far from those pending Collections.
· Still need to pick up HOA phone and street signs
· New operators have been ordered for the gates...once they have been installed (tentative next week) will contact the Fire Dept to inform we are up to code
· Still receiving run-around from All-State regarding claim on Manhattan gate damage. Ins rep is stating payment to VG is showing approved in their system but no check has yet to be cut.  will get contacting them in the meantime before having to get the attorneys involved.  No payment has been made to Electric Gates yet as they are aware of the open claim
· there are still 5 street lights out from Hurricane Zeta (2 at Manhattan exit). JP contractor was contacted but they have been busy still repairing the Parish from hurricane.  If they can't repair, outside vendor will be contacted
· 11 banners/brackets are still missing/need of repair from hurricane.  Order placed and should arrive next Tuesday
· Email and newsletters distributed to the community regarding safety and holiday contest.  there will be 2-3 impartial judges for the Holiday deco contest.  Many residents have called PMI stating that their home will be decorated and to make sure they are not overlooked.  Board reminded PMI to check all residents against the current violation/overdue fees list.  All residents must be in current standing to participate in contest.  The criteria includes 4 categories including creativity with 4 pts per category allowing a total of 16 pts.  Prizes to be given out the following Monday
· Operating acct has been reduced to $19K due to paying half down on gates getting up to code = full approximate cost $12K.  Pymts received this month mostly from residents paying dues and one check from attorney's office.  Outside of gate, no other extraordinary expenses for November.  Only $8K in the red according to budget
·  Annual homeowner's mtg will be Jan 15th at 6pm possibly virtually through Zoom.  There was conflicting discussion rather to have mtg in person at Oakdale gym (that's been scheduled to hold for us but may be a cost) or virtually (due to COVID).  Majority of the Board thought a virtual mtg would be better/safer.  Due to some residents not being tech savvy or familiar with Zoom, PMI will be typing up an instructional notice for all residents to download Zoom app, clicking link by phone/computer, or just dialing in from your home/cell phone.  This notice is to be sent out to all residents 15 days prior to annual mtg.  PMI is constructing ballots for this mtg for the community to vote on new board members for 2021...9 maximum total number of members allowed for the Board
· PMI received calls regarding the community not being decorated for the holidays.  VG normally has volunteers to assist with the decorations but since there are none, BMs will check storage for possible decorations for both gates this wknd.  VG can't hire a company to decorate at the time due to budget
· Aquatic has made their initial trip to investigate the retention pond.  PMI will check status.
President:
· ARC discussed violations: wrecked/for sale cars, vehicles parked on the street, garages as living spaces with heating units
· Welcome committee mentioned new residents but wasn't sure if they were owners or renters.  informed address is still past due on HOA dues and another is listed as 'donation'
· There were two Improvement requests that may be outdated: driveway and building enhancement - ARC committee questioned on approval - If 30 day window has expired, residents can complete project w/o approval
· Due to VG spending so much money on the gates, a discussion needs to be had in order to repair/maintain community (drainage, streets, etc): Increase dues / Add Assessment fee / Go public and get rid of gates
· something to consider going into 2021 
· Possible Board members returning for 2021 seat: 5; Possible resignations: 4
Meeting adjourned 8:22pm

HAPPY HOLIDAYS / STAY SAFE


November 12 2020

UberConference meeting began at 6:36pm

· PMI keeps getting the run around in regards to receiving $6200 check from Allstate regarding the claim for Manhattan gate damage 
· previous adjuster no longer works with Allstate however file is noted that they take full responsibility for the damages
· 9 street lights repaired by street light vendor through JP
· was supposed to come out the wk of the storm to repair remaining
· of course their priority is JP since this company has a contract with the Parish, but PMI will stay on them
· Street signs and banners damaged due to storm
· PMI wants to check to see if any extras are in storage before purchasing new ones
· PMI noticed light out at '3rd gate/back section' and he will add this one to the list for repair
· Collection letters have been sent out to those not with the attorney's office stating balance must be paid within 30 days
· copy of letter shared with Board during meeting call and PMI to send copy to secretary for file purposes
· Financials - doing better than projected since receiving past due fees
· Violations - most of being taken care of once notice received
· two current violations regarding the painted driveways - SVG resident says he's not currently working to pay for repair.  Since it's been over 60 days with no repair, President suggested this issue goes to the attorney's office...and the other resident has not responded
· one basketball goal - SPG homeowner said they are renters and homeowner continues to talk to renters regarding recreation (also owes a lot in past dues)
· one basketball goal - NVG continues to receive notices regarding recreation and continues to be disrespectful (also owes a lot in past dues)
· SVG - one to keep an eye on regarding boat in driveway
· Should annual January mtg be in person or online
· Board suggested in person if possible at the Oakdale Gym
· PMI will contact JP to see if the space is available
· next mtg we will discuss more so we can properly plan
· Annual budget - high budget items to look at going into 2021: security, gate repairs, landscaping
· PMI instructed to review 2020's budget with HOA treasurer as we work on 2021 budget
· President says we've been more aggressive this year with collecting dues, the 2021 budget should not be presented with a deficit
· PMI suggested the Board look into quarterly dues vs annually
· Aquatic contact has been signed for retention pond work
· PMI thinks we should stick with Electric Gates as our gate vendor for now.  Thinks their prices are fair and their work seems good.  But they agree the gates are being overworked, but that's because we have so many residents going in and out continuously
· $4K Battery backup is needed at Manhattan; there is currently a backup at the Jupiter gate
· President proposed to bring both gates up to code at estimated cost $12K to include the chain operating mechanism
· motioned and seconded for the safety of the homeowners
· Money to be moved from Money Market into Checking to cover the cost of the gates
· PMI now has a corporate Zoom account, so future meetings may be through Zoom versus UberConference
· Welcome committee: No updates or new residents since last mtg
· Holiday deco contest: President says this will be a good idea to soften the feel of the Board
· Mention that it will be good to uplift the community
· Mention to include all holidays and not just Christmas like Ramadan 
· President asked PMI to look into this with 1st, 2nd, 3rd prize not being money
· President mentioned for PMI to send an email blast out to residents to highlight safety concerns after the latest incident with the patrol officers broken glass
· EPG - resident spoke to Sharon regarding school bus coming into community blocking her driveway
· Request for resident get the bus number for us to report
· Board mentioned we need to again look into no school buses coming inside the gates
· PMI will monitor and look into this
· We still have our community trash pickup guy twice a week for like $65/visit (Monday 8am/Friday 10:30a)
· PMI will retrieve the terminated HOA phone for storage; PMI will place tape over the signs where the number is listed to try to deter residents from calling the now old HOA phone number
Meeting adjourned 8:10pm

Next meeting scheduled Thursday, December 10th 6:30pm  (every second Thursday)


October 15 2020

UberConference meeting began at 6:36pm


The meeting started with Michell Drimmer from Alexa Tech collection agency that solely works with the collections of Condos and HOAs.  He explained his company and their processes as a Collections company.  His company is paid by the resident not the HOA and will handle the past due accounts once they reach year 1.  If residents are still past due at the year 3 mark, their account will be moved to the attorneys.  A motion was made and seconded for PMI to go into agreement with Alexa Tech on behalf of Village Green to handle the collections of past due accounts that are not currently with the attorney to start as soon as possible....between PMI and Alexa there will be an approximate 60 day period before they can start the collections process of any resident.

· Battery backup to be installed at gates (required by fire marshal)  And all gate chains need to be replaced
· $6200 payout has been approved and check will be received from the damage that occurred at Manhattan gate within a week
· 8 of the 9 street lights have been replaced by new vendor.  The one not replaced has an Entergy issue.
· Aquatic Solutions came to inspect both retention ponds.  Dirt need to be added to back pond and cleanup/maintenance/vegetation needed at front (Jupiter) pond 
· Motion made and seconded to hire Aquatic Solutions to manage and maintain both ponds with a quarterly maintenance
· NVG (street prkg) SVG (trash/junk on side of home) NVG (street prkg) - all will have the hearing fines added to their files, since prior to hearing they continued to violate and the HOA incurred costs. Motion made and seconded for PMI to add charges to each file for these addresses
· Autism sign will be installed near 2000 SVG from company who will also replace the old street signs.  
· This will be the 2nd autism sign in our community; the first located on EPG
· NVG is in violation because they added on to the back of their home without requesting approval from ARC committee (as they were repairing a roof leak).  Parish contacted and PMI will email attorney 
· JPSO patrol inquired about taxes being taken out of their weekly checks, but since they are 1099 contractors this will not happen
· Bylaw revisions postponed til 2021 (including community rental provision)   
· On Oct 31st, the HOA phone will be cancelled/disconnected and actual phone will be given to PMI for safe-keeping
· Suggest for PMI send out the annual dues letter for 2021 by Dec 1st - Annual HOA assessment to be due 1/1/2021 and considered past due 2/1/2021
· Board emailed two forms from the website that are extremely out-dated: Improvement Request and Gate Security Access.  A deadline of 10/31/2020 for Board to share the necessary info needed for these forms and if both forms are actually still needed before secretary has to make the sole decision
· resident complaints received on a speeding white Lexus, recreation equipment, and residents being stopped by the police patrol officers
Meeting adjourned 8:18pm

Next meeting scheduled Thursday, November 12th 6:30pm  (every second Thursday)

September 10, 2020

UberConference meeting began at 6:42pm

· NOLA Prop Mgmt wrapped up the August financials report on today, so PMI was not able to receive them prior to mtg.  PMI will email report to BOD
· In order to install the battery backup per Fire Dept's mandatory request, the entire gate mechanics have to be replaced because the current setup does not allow for battery backup (estimated cost 15K)
· In order for AT&T to replace lines for gate, they suggested a mobile line vs a hard line (awaiting quote)
· PMI to contact other gate vendors for quote with a preferably two week repair time
· All vendors except for AT&T have been contacted/updated with PMI contact information
· 1st property visit was performed today with violations issued to residents by way of email
· Bylaw revision mtg held over phone.  They shared their list of potential changes which included garage setups, basketball goals, kept yards, mildewed homes, violation fines
· President noted political signs that he noticed throughout community and suggested to move quicker on bylaw revisions each board member would receive a portion of the bylaws to review and make their notes to share at another mtg
· Violation/fine penalties to be discussed after final revisions are discussed 
· Mention of a deadline date for violations to be corrected
· PMI mentioned current protocol: Friendly reminder - 1st notice - 2nd notice - Final notice with subject to hearing injunction
· There was one new homeowner greeted by the Welcome committee - given plant, contact info letter, covenants/bylaws
· Keeping an eye on new homeowners to move in on NVG for the next 'welcome'
· Any PMI communication as it relates to Board or community as a whole needs to be copied with President’s attention so that he is kept in the loop on any happenings
· Cellphone rotation is currently in place with only receiving one call regarding gate access keys
· Discussion for BOD cell to be discontinued as of October 31 2020
· Voicemail outgoing message, Website, and BOD email signature to reflect/mention termination of the phone number 504.421.6099
· Presient mentioned community getting together for A Night Out Against Crime or Halloween event
· Asked if Board could look into vendors 
· PMI could send a blast out to all residents if and whenever needed
· BM tindered her resignation with the Board due to family concerns
· Attorney still waiting on a hearing date for repeat violators 
· PMI looking into vendors to address the clean up of Jupiter's retention pond
· PMI asked to look into vendors that can hang/replace street signs as we currently have some on hand to replace
· Note to be made on website for residents to pick up behind their pets as they walk the community
Meeting adjourned 7:55pm

Next meeting scheduled Thursday, October 8th 6:30pm  (every second Thursday)

August 13, 2020

Zoom conference start time: 6:32pm
· Since last year, $18K more in dues collected but $12K more in expenses
· Police report received from Manhattan gate hit and run - driver has Allstate insurance and they have been contacted
· NOLA PM instructed to wait to repair Manhattan gate arm until we hear from Allstate
· Jupiter entrance gate was open for days because there is no dial tone coming from the call box.  AT&T tech was contacted and stated they are receiving signal on their end from the blue/white wire.  Gate is now operating but dial tone/signal issue has not been resolved.  NOLA PM will continue to work with AT&T regarding this issue.
· Inquired about the street lights still being out in community.  NOLA PM has been contacting Entergy but they have yet to come out.  NOLA PM is to follow up with Entergy on 8/14 before being instructed by President to contact A1
Old Business:
· we may look into getting a new type of gate after new Property Mgmt company is fully on board
· ByLaw revision committee has yet to meet - instructed to reach out to community for volunteers
· mention on VG website 'volunteers needed'
· We still need Committee chairs/members for Real Estate/Beautification/ARC/Social Events
· the Welcome committee conjoined with Real Estate committee
· volunteer to join the Welcome committee; volunteer to assist in finding welcome gifts ($10 max)
· It was suggested that the settlement letter is requested from new homeowners, so that welcome info/gifts  are not given to any Renters/Leasers
· Volunteer to chair the Beautification committee
· Violations report - ongoing - Biggest issue is the Stucco Lettering on property at WPG but notices/mentions have been made regarding Yard Signs, Garbage cans, Commercial Vehicles
· trying to get the attorney to meet with Board so Violations can be discussed with the Homeowners
· asks that if we see solicitors, ice cream truck, or 4-wheelers to call Police because these are not welcomed in our community
· going to contact Parish to see if there is a clean copy of our Covenants/ByLaws
· Public Storage unit belongs to VG but still has old names of officers listed.  BM had completed paperwork on unit to add their names awhile back but company can't seem to locate that information.  contacted VG resident to break lock off of unit, since keys could not be located.  purchased new lock/keys from Public Storage for unit but name change still needs to be made with company.  There are two sets of keys that will be held by BMs
New Business:
· PMI President Terry Jackson introduced our new contact: Nakisha Whittaker (emails listed above)
· PMI received requested reports from NOLA Property Mgmt but requested that PMI is able to pick up all files prior to month end
· PMI also inquired if NOLA PM was paying all of the August bills and for PMI to start VG bill pymt process as of September 1
· supply PMI with a sample Violation letter
· share necessary banking info with PMI
· forward Board member contact info to PMI
· set a walk-through date of community and share with Board
· PMI requested a true number of homes inside VG community so BM volunteered to manually count all homes in VG
· share when to complete count so others can assist
· Once instructed by Board, PMI's collection agency will handle the collection of any dues once they hit 90 day delinquency (those that are not already with attorney).  Collection agency specializes in HOA collections where they will keep any interest and fees charged to owner and VG will receive all principal payments
· Once info is loaded, VG residents and Board will be able to utilize PMI's website to access individual and community information.  Their site will also be able to store any forms and documents  we have for the community
· PO Box for Village Green will be reinstated since NOLA Property's Kenner office address is listed on all of VG bills/correspondence
· will setup smallest PO Box so VG will have a mailing address with name to access
· suggest that bills be setup for electronic delivery - mention this can be handled by PMI
Other Business:
· inquired about the overgrown vines and grass noticeable from the homes along Jupiter being a hazard and eye sore.  sent out violation to those homes regarding that issue including the need to pressure wash their homes
· VG cellphone to be put on a 2 week rotation due to resident complaints of no answer and/or no calls returned.  to create a 2 week rotation calendar where each board member will be responsible for calls.  suggested that the voice mail be changed to inform residents that the phone is used more like an answering service (since we work and can not answer calls during "business hours") and to have the phone powered off so that it goes straight to voice mail (when it can not be answered)...which would force residents to leave message.  informed that phone receives text messages as well.  will make a note on website of such. 
· instructed to leave all NOLA Property Mgmt contact info and dues payment link on VG website til August 31st
· informed Board home sold in Village Green and will be moving out by the end of August.  However, plans to stay on Board until January 2021's homeowners' meeting where the entire Board will attend.
Meeting adjourned 8:15pm

Next meeting scheduled Thursday, September 10th 6:30pm  (every second Thursday)

July 9, 2020

Zoom conference start time: 6:34pm
Our 3 biggest expenses are Police Detail, Gates, Landscaping
· inquired about a guard shack vs electric gates and NOLA PM said it was discussed by a prior Board but there would be other    expenses such as the security labor, building shack, adding plumbing, etc
· inquired about the gate arm at Jupiter gate.
· Fire inspector says it has to close at certain speed which is why it closes slow
· We have gate arm to try to prevent tail-gating
Gate damage
· Cost to fix Manhattan gate arm etc from hit n run is $6,813. There was a police report filed and we are still waiting to hear from driver.  NOLA PM will contact JPSO regarding police report.  If guy that hit gate does not respond, it's up to the Board to proceed with property damage/criminal charges. NOLA PM is not to repair at this time but to contact gate companies on the proper entrance gate on a full assessment.  NOLA PM said he should have an estimate on assessment by next week.
· $88 repair from Jupiter arm damage has been received
Retention pond/drain
· to contact District 1 councilman about back retention pond since JP is saying they are not responsible
Delinquency pymt plan
· Since payment letters have been sent, 12 residents have paid off their balance / 13 on payment plan / 49 with remotes that remain unpaid / 9 not even listed in call box software / 2 with no remotes/key cards 
· NOLA PM has been instructed to continue as planned and deactivated all with no payments or payment plans in place
· NOLA PM to email the Board list of all who have been deactivated.
· If any residents call/email regarding their access being denied, refer them to NOLA Prop mgmt
Old business:
Bylaw committee
· Each committee member is making personal notes throughout the articles but committee as a whole still has not met yet    
Rental revocation
· There is currently a property on EPG posted to rent for $1600/mo; Rental ban postponed until new PM company is in place
PM search deliberations
· was asked to summarize the 3 candidates and the Board voted 8-0 for new PM company: PMI
· Motion made and Second for PMI to start as our new mgmt company with the mgmt of violations
· The contract will be for 12 months at $2100 with violations or $1800 without violation mgmt
· Next step would be for company to do a walk through of property with meet-greet-direction by the Board
· NOLA Property Mgmt is currently on a month to month contract
· to review contract to see if NOLA PM will work throughout the end of the month or if the agreement requests a 30 day notice
· will review to see what payments are made for VG by NOLA PM 's credit card and suggested we put recurring bills on auto-pay
New business:
Violations/Fines
· Pictures were sent by text regarding trailers, dirt piles, stucco, designer address lettering, commercial vehicles - which are all current violations
· ARC committee will review Home Improvement requests and send to President if requests can't be settled
· Even though committee has 30 days to make a decision, forms should be reviewed prior to update and follow up with residents
· mentioned resident at EPG wanting to settle due to Lien through attorney's office 
· majority of Board agreed to settle with resident
Other business
· mentioned having room for social distancing for next mtg if we are interested 
· questioned if we need to reinstate PO Box
· mentioned safety incident that happened on Penndale on July 3rd 
· to check with deputy to see if they were informed/involved
· mentioned we still need Chairs for the following committees: Beautification, Welcoming, Social/Events

Meeting ended at 8:08pm

Next meeting scheduled Thursday, August 13th 6:30pm  (every second Thursday)

June 18, 2020

Zoom conference start time: 7:30pm
Old Business:
By-Laws revision committee
    They haven't had a chance to meet yet, but mentioned resident garages being using for living space/garage doors being kept open and asked if the patrol officers can resume placing letters on cars that remain on the street.  out speaking with the homeowners and have been sending residents letters regarding algae on homes and missing address numbers.
Property mgr search committee
   received 3 proposals: Community Mgmt, Property Mgmt, and NOLA Property Mgrs.  contacting them on a time for them to virtually meet with the Board this week to discuss their proposals.  asks that the Board have questions on-hand to ask during each call.  
    For example, when should we require reports to be due/site inspections/CPA tax returns/maintaining call box/working with attorney/pursuing pymt of annual dues/etc
    After we hear each proposal, we will Google search the company, interview each candidate, and have them walk the community before making final decision
Rental/leasing revocation update
   contacted the attorney who says if we have community to vote on banning renters now we would have to have 75% of the homeowners in favor; if we wait til Nov, we only have to have 50% in favor.
will contact the attorney regarding mailing ballots, verbiage for voter's ballot, and recourse if we don't get 75 or 50% of the community to respond
    The main concern is to protect our property value and keep up our community, so a motion proposed and second that we send out ballots for the community vote as soon as possible.  All board members were in favor except one

New Business:
Gates reopening/detail (during peak times)
    Board decided to reopen the entrance gates weekdays from 4-6p to minimize wear/tear on gate arm due to high traffic
   reported on the financials regarding more money being spent vs received.  So, the Board decided to keep patrol hours the same and look into bids for Landscaping companies
   mentioned if we see anyone mis-using the gates or entering through the exits, we used get their license plate number if possible
   mentioned purchasing a metal-like sign to attach to actual entrance gate notifying that Jupiter is for resident access only
Violations/Fines updates
   mentioned she's still noticing the same violations but with less vehicles being parked on the street.  still writing up violations but we need to move on them vs nothing happening 
   mentioned that the resident of NVG has not returned since the police visit.  Since the resident has no family, BM husband will generously be cutting the grass at that location. 
   mentioned that he asked attorney to attend our meeting to discuss why homes have been sold with judgments and liens still attached, but attorney was unavailable
Gate damage/repairs 
mentioned ATT check received for their damage but still awaiting check from RoomsToGo truck damage (NOLA PM gave RoomsToGo a payment deadline of 6/30) 

Meeting adjourned at 9:10pm

Next monthly meeting scheduled July 9 2020 at 6:30pm (every second Thursday)

May 28, 2020
Zoom conference start time: 6:30pm
How to induce the payment of annual dues:
         366 homes in community and less than half of the homes dues are paid
         NOLA Mgmt will mail letter to delinquent residents informing them they have 15 days to set up a payment plan or their gate remotes and key cards will be deactivated - Next step towards payment would be wage garnishments
Motion and Second
· This does not apply to the residents currently with collections and/or moved to the attorneys’
· In the past, garnishments mentioned by Board and dues were paid; garnishments never had to be processed.
· typing letter to NOLA Mgmt will be responsible for monitoring that the payment arrangements are followed
Homeowner community only:
At least 30 homes are currently being rented inside VG.  We will grand-father the current ones but will not allow any new rents or leases as of July 1 2020.
                                        Motion and Second 
MLS number will show that home is not available for rent.  Real Estate committee to manage.
· NOLA PM to generate a list of homes that are currently under rent.
· Letter to be sent to all real estate companies
Property Mgmt Proposal committee (to share research by June 11 Board mtg)
· To contact and get proposals from 4 Property Mgmt companies including NOLA Property Mgmt
Bylaws/Covenants revision committee (to share during July 9 Board mtg)
· To review current for updates/revisions/additions/etc
Immediate Gate malfunctions (how to handle):
· Need more volunteers to have keys to the gate and gate arm box
· Look into issue when Emergency personnel (fire dept) to access the gate
Additional mentions:

Reimbursement procedure being discussed when Board officers have to purchase items for the community with their personal funds
Address numbers are not listed on all homes.  Fire code issue.  to receive letter to send to homeowners from the fire dept

Meeting adjourned by President at 7:30
Next regular monthly meeting scheduled June 11 2020 (every second Thursday)

May 14, 2020
6:05pm

Meeting by conference call
· Mentioned there are 3 checks still outstanding which is the reason why the Regions account has not been closed
· agreed that the two March 2020 checks can be voided: patrol officer (will be re-issued through Gulf Coast) and Dept of Water (researching charge)
· informed the one 2019 check can be voided: patrol officer did not show up
· A1 is receiving the parts from supplier to repair street lights
· NOLAScapes can clean Jupiter retention pond for 3.5K to clear and haul
· NOLA PM mentioned front pond should look the same as back pond, but says there's a plant within the front (Jupiter) pond that's needed 
· We need to contact to the Parish regarding back retention pond due to a broken pipe (pipe broken on both sides of fence and broken years ago when they paved the canal)
· Business credit offers:
· American Express Blue Cash/Chase did not work because both required 'ownership' ssn as a Guarantee (including the company's tax ID #)
· Gulf Coast/Trust - will contact our new banking institution regarding credit
· Board suggests to request a credit limit of $20K for business credit through GCT 
· two card/authorized signers to be Property Mgr and Treasurer
· interest rate to be 17.9%
· will contact GCT on tomorrow 5/15 regarding business credit
· All funds moved from Regions to Gulf Coast and CDs to be processed soon (for a minimal charge)
· CDs to be moved: one at $20K and one at $81.4K 
· Property maintenance/litter cleanup has been happening once a week on Mondays at $75 flat
· he has been picking up a great amount of trash but we are not increasing the payment of $75
· Residents have complained about the response time of the NOLA Mgmt office
· NOLA PM agreed to expedite responses 
· Board member reimbursements are listed on financials only when members purchase materials for the property
· No board members can be paid for their service; any reimbursements are purchases for community and NOLA PM keeps the receipts
· Third gate has been used as a parking lot by the residents in that area
· After President spoke to the residents regarding this continued violation, a letter from the Attorney's office was mailed to them
· SVG has received several violations since 2017...it is an invested property that has been rented out past 6 years
· many neighbors have complained regarding several issues: one being recreational activities 
· The owner is very combative and has spoken with BMs and Parish police
· The renters are not a problem....The owner is the problem
· Owner has received letter from Attorney's office regarding the violations
· If any more violations have been informed of at this property, we will immediately contact the Attorney's office 
· ****Please inform first****
· Possibly prohibiting future renters
· It has been noticed that many violation issues are coming from home owners that rent out properties
· received a call from a Parc Green resident if they can put their home on Section 8
· there is nothing currently in the bylaws to prohibit this
· NOLA PM asked to get with Attorney's office to research if the HOA can prevent future properties to be rented inside our community
· NOLA PM says it can be done but bylaws would have to be amended and voted on by the community
· Voting can be done by mail
· AT&T van ran through front gate
· got video from camera and AT&T has been informed and is writing a check to cover the damage
· mentioned she has processed 52 violations since last meeting
· street parking violations
· recreation items in front property
· asks that all members comply to Covenants, so that we can be an example
· Another problem noticed is that residents trash cans are to be placed towards the rear of the homes
· no violations have been submitted for this but noticed
· Once residents comply to violation, they are sent a "Thank You" note
· working with GoDaddy to make our website more user friendly where residents can leave messages/comments
· Was told our website is already applicable but a template has to be installed
· Whenever someone emails the Association regarding assistance or concerns, secretary checks NOLA PMs report to see if they are past due on their annual fees and 'remind' them
· mentioned presenting a tracking log to NOLA PM for him to complete the duties done regarding VG
· So that the Board can be aware of the responsibilities he is completing
· If we decide to work with a different property mgmt company, this log can be used to compare what NOLA PM does vs what the new company will do
· inquired about an old invoice from 2019 requesting payment, but informed that Treasurer has not signed check.  
· the company claim that never billed us last year for service
· mentioned this may be a good time to get the homeowners' attention regarding changes with the bylaws due to people possibly being home due to COVID
· ***President suggested that the Board have a meeting in the next 2 weeks just to discuss the bylaws***
· mentioned NOLA PM's response time
· he's still waiting on response from NOLA PM that was brought to his attention a month ago
· brought to the attention of the Board to research new property mgmt or possibly not having a mgmt company at all
· mentioned the Board can possibly do the work of a property mgr
· we can get a committee together to research new mgmt companies
President closed meeting at 7:20pm

Next regular monthly meeting scheduled June 11 2020 at 6pm (every second Thursday)

April 9, 2020
7:30pm

Meeting by conference call
· NOLA PM meeting with NolaScapes on 4/10 regarding Jupiter retention pond clean up
· NOLA PM still needs to find a company to address the back retention pond issue - old company no longer does the work - other companies have not called him back
· NOLA PM discussed pricing to replace 8 stop signs; pricing for towing signs; no recreation sign; no parking signs
· NOLA PM still needs to follow up on walk gate repair
· Cash balance as of date: 86,874.23
· NOLA PM did not have the financials ready due to Regions statement not received by mail (he does not have online access)
· NOLA PM to work with treasurer in regards to selecting a business credit line
· NOLA PM to put in writing the process of the amnesty program for past due HOA fees
· VG checking and both CDs to be moved from Regions to Gulf Coast and Trust Bank by end of wk 4/13/2020
· Board members: to volunteer their time to pickup trash/litter at front gate and throughout community 
· found someone who would pickup once a week for $75 per clean up
· this is half the price of the last person who cleaned up the community before
· new guy has instructions to clean front gate, back gate, open lot
· new guy has a brown/gray truck and he lives in Marrero; not anyone from our community
· mentioned getting a trash can for community as what was had in the past but the Board decided against because it may invite more trash
· JPSO detail working well with the new schedule
· if we notice any suspicious activity, call 911 and they will have an officer or Detail officer come by
· Detail officers call/text President when they report to each shift
· mentioned that the Restrictive Covenants will be enforced by the Board.
· every covenant must be upheld
· JPSO actually mentioned it's hard for them to patrol when there are so many cars on the street, because people tend to hide behind/underneath vehicles
· another reason to make sure the bylaws are enforced (since this seems to be a hot point for the community)
· Steps to the violation process
· Still need to be defined regarding one notice, attorney fees, etc
· violators get one letter then the Board needs to meet to schedule hearing or get attorney involved
· suggested at every meeting is to bring the violations for the Board to discuss and schedule hearing
· mentioned that we should charge a fee to go towards VG vs the attorney (fee)
·  according to bylaws we cannot charge
· mentioned that the bylaws need to be revisited at a later meeting
· Property Mgr is currently on a month-to-month contract
· NOLA PM is to provide to the Board a list of his daily duties for VG
· do we want to shop new property mgmt company and solidify a new contract for NOLA property mgmt
President closed meeting at 9:00pm

Next meeting scheduled May 14 2020 at 7pm (every second Thursday)

March 12, 2020
6:00pm

Manhattan Library
2751 Manhattan Blvd
Harvey, LA

Meeting started at 6:03pm
Operating Acct/Reserve CDs
Financials
Delinquencies
Gate remote replacements
Security Detail
Website updates/complaints
Property's mgr contract
Retention pond maintenance
Property maintenance/Cleanup
Banking institutions
 
· NOLA PM gave us a run-through of the monthly financials that Treasurer said did not add up 
· possible resolution under Banking institution notes below
· secretary added monthly financial summaries from NOLA PM on website for community to view and removed all the old ones from 2014-2017
· February expenses = $17,381
· 2020 dues
· collected $84,785
· delinquent $168,230
· Delinquency letters
· Board informed NOLA PM not to mail out a second batch of delinquent letters, because we pay for the postage and those that are delinquent already received letter #1 and know dues are due
· Residents complaining about having to pay a fee when paying by cc for dues online
· the cc fee is a charge from the processing company, not Board not Mgmt, and it is what it is per NOLA PM
· Attorney fees start around $75
· Resident files hits the attorney once they are 2 years past due
· President put on the table an amnesty program, where residents can pay balance within a 45-60 day period and all fees to be waived
· for Board to discuss to happen maybe this summer
· Gate remotes
· If a resident calls in with a broken remote, Board informed NOLA PM that they have to pay for a replacement.  It's not free
· If a resident has 5 remotes on file and 1 breaks, can they purchase another remote for the broken one (since the rule is 2 remotes per household)?
· Board decided "no".  If there are to be 2 remotes per household and somehow prior they had 5, they will not get a replacement since they are already over the allotted amount
· If the property is being rented, can the owner and renters both have remotes?
· Board informed NOLA PM there are 2 remotes per household PERIOD.  So if the owner wants to give the renters the remotes, then that's on the owner.  It's 2 remotes per household, not 2 remotes per person...
· How long can someone have a remote, before they report it broken?
· all broken remote replacements must be paid by resident; the Board is not paying for replacements.  And again there are 2 remotes per address
· Why is the HOA paying the shipping for resident remotes
· President brought up that when you order online, you have to pay shipping unless you spend an allotted amount.  So for this reason and to cut cost of HOA expenses, residents will pay their own shipping for remotes/key cards or they can schedule pickup from NOLA PM.  The Board did not disagree.
· The system still needs to be cleaned up regarding codes/access
· This is a work in progress.  NOLA PM is making efforts - noticed there are residents that have the same code.  
· When there was a Welcome committee, they would retrieve info from new homeowners regarding if they received remotes/codes from prior homeowner, informing of dues, bylaws, etc 
· Security Detail
· President proposed we change the day shift hours from 10a-2p to 4p-8p, since many seem to be home during the day and the gate is open during the later time slot
· Board agreed with the above time change
· Do we need a security guard at the back gate
· Not if we change the above day shift
· Website update still in process
· Only resident complaints received by email were regarding receiving gate remotes and key pads
· all were instructed to contact prop mgmt by email
· To reduce expenses, for any street light outages Entergy is to be contacted instead of A1 Electrical 
· NOLA PM was not made aware of this change because it was discussed after he left
· According to prop mgmt contract, all checks over $500 must be signed by an officer of the Board (president/treasurer)
· NOLA PM was instructed of this to be taken place immediately
· Retention ponds
· NOLA PM  to get 3 bids to clean up retention pond near Jupiter gate
· NOLA PM  to pull past research on the proposals received to repair the retention pond at the back of community
· work was never performed because the cost was so high, but it is currently a safety hazard
· Litter/Loiter on grounds throughout community
· to look for someone to clean up the property (trash/litter pickup) for Saturdays only
· It was mention that Councilman Edwards needed to be contacted regarding paving the road near the "third" gate
· It is currently being used as a loiter/late night hangout spot within the community
· Landscaping = 3K/mo
· Board discussed getting 3 bids for new landscaping company
· Board discussed adding flowers at the gates
· Streets being blocked by school buses
· JPPS transportation/1st student bus needs somewhere else to pickup school kids in the neighborhood because it causes people to block our front entrance and park on our grass around 6:40am
· kids possibly schooled at Helen Cox
· possible bus pickup spot = parking lot near ice dispensary (on Walmart side)
· Bank/CDs
· President proposed that we move our CDs to a bank where we can get more interest
· currently they are both with Regions only getting .05%
· VG had 3 CDs but one was used for the gates a while back
· According to NOLA PM, it's the same 5 signators on bank acct and CDs
· President proposed taking addtl PMI signator completely off because that is Kel's mother and both of them don't need to access/approve
· there needs to be Kel and one person from the Board, not Kel and his mom
· Money Market/Savings Acct/Business credit card
· Board should look into these additions because right now everything is handled in cash
· President to get a draft of resolution/account numbers/DOBs/etc to secretary to work on the above changes

Next meeting scheduled TBD

March 2, 2020
6:30pm
 
Manhattan Library
2751 Manhattan Blvd
Harvey, LA
 
Meeting started at 6:35pm
 
Agenda:
Meeting call to order
Reading of previous minutes
Old Business
            Board composition
            Election of Treasurer
            Installation of security gate arm (Jupiter St)
            Security cameras
New Business
            Security Detail & schedule
                        JP    $30/hr
                        L&R $25/hr
Electronic updates/complaints by HOA secretary
Banking Institutions
Property Manager’s contract
 
Discussion:
o   President called the meeting to order at 6:35pm passing out the agenda / Secretary passed around the attendance/contact sheet
o   Due to time, President requested Secretary to email previous minutes in lieu of discussion (prior minutes can be found at end of this email)
· We are allotted no more than nine official board members.  A total of nine residents attended tonight’s meeting, so we voted that the above nine will be the official Village Green Board Members for 2020
· President made a motion to vote Donnie White-Brown as the Board’s 2020 Treasurer and it was seconded; all in favor I – no Nay’s
· New arm installed at back gate today. It’s a heavy, more industrial arm so it moves slower than the previous arm.  Company says if arm were to move faster it would break due to the weight of it
· Old arm kept and moved behind bushes by company for backup, since we own it.  The old arm can be used at front gate as well, if needed
· While replacing new arm, the gate company is also disabling the key pad at the back entrance/Jupiter gate
· If anyone inquires about gate access, they are to contact NOLA Property Mgmt at villagegreengates@nolaprop.com
· Board needs to follow up with NOLA PM regarding the last install of cameras and if there was a warranty in place, since some of our cameras are no longer working
· No new cameras have been installed or old ones repaired at this time
· Decision made to start off with 2 JP officers as our community detail at $30/hr each
· will retrieve old log from previous officer detail for Board to use as a template for a new duty/route checklist
· to check on radar detection
· to coordinate detail with Sergeant Rivers as soon as possible
· Supervisor of Detail charge = $150 (for 6 days of service per wk)
· Proposed schedule for officers:
· Mon/Tue/Wed 10a-2p
· Thu/Fri/Sat 11p-5a
· per Secretary
· She now has access to VG’s website and email service
· She has responded to all bod@villagegreenharvey.com emails received from 2019-current (this is the email address listed on website for residents to reach the Board of Directors)
· Those still in inbox from 2017-2018 were not responded to but saved and moved to another folder
· Waiting on final board committee elections before website update
· Website should be updated before next mtg
· Recent resident issues discussed
· Roosters in neighbor’s backyard – Violation to be issued
· Drainage problem each time it rains – Parish/SWB to be contacted
· Adding security doors/windows – resident to receive Architectural Review form from website
· Village Green has no revolving credit.  All transactions have to be made in cash
· We want to look into receiving a line of business credit
· CDs at Regions are currently at the lowest interest rate, so we aren’t making much money on those
· We want to look into other banks, such as Gulf Coast Trust
· Property Mgmt currently handling all of VG’s financial business including paying himself
· Bank resolution to be retrieved to see who are the current signees on the Operating acct
· Will look into creating a second acct for NOLA PM to perform Operations directed by the Board vs him having access to entire acct
· Secretary will email all Board Members a copy of NOLA PM’s contract
· VG’s PO Box and Storage Unit
· Old PO Box cancelled, so we will look into opening a new PO Box for all VG correspondence including bills, bank statements, etc
· President and Treasurer to have key to PO Box and will distribute mail to NOLA PM as needed
· Storage unit is still active and located at Lapalco and Manhattan
· It’s a nice size storage unit that holds all VG decorations etc
· Storage unit $1500/yr – will look into possibly reducing size of unit
· to see if they have the key to storage unit or if it’s with NOLA PM 
· Overdue HOA dues
· Board spoke on looking into new attorney, having this hit residents’ credit report, garnishing wages
· School buses are coming inside the gates
· VP says this was never approved
· She will be calling transportation regarding this issue
· Cars start lining up on Jupiter St around 8:20am with the bus coming inside the gates at main/Manhattan entrance around 8:30
Meeting concluded at 8:30pm
Next meeting scheduled for Thursday, March 12 2020 at 6:30pm with Kel (Manhattan Library)

[bookmark: _GoBack]February 6, 2020
7:00pm

Manhattan Library
2751 Manhattan Blvd
Harvey, LA

Meeting started at 7:10pm

Agenda:
Security companies
Barrier Arm for Jupiter gate
Camera replacements
Street repairs

Discussion:
· New board members joined and new officers were voted on
· Treasurer position still open
· Secretary to contact NOLA PM on how to access/update the VG website
· NOLA PM to re-upload the bylaws so that the entire document can be seen and read (right now sections are missing and words run off the page)
· NOLA PM is to email his mgmt agreement to the Board 
· Finances were reviewed and discussed
· late fees = 10% of the set $375 amount for annual HOA dues - this 10% total is broken out over the entire 12 month period
· there are more dues in delinquency than current from Jan 2019-Jan 2020
· first delinquent notice for 2020 will be sent out the week of Feb 17 2020
· second delinquent notice to be sent out in March before attorney's involvement Apr/May
· how to reach out to delinquent homeowners before attorney involvement (this needs to be revisited next meeting)
· NOLA PM is to provide a current list of all homeowners/properties that have already been sent to the attorney (to VP)
· Security company quotes
· to monitor presence in the community, speeding, running of stop signs, and whatever else the Association deems fit for this position
· Board is to create a checklist for security/police personnel to follow
· Board is to decide on the days and times to schedule security/police personnel
· L&R (marked car)
· this is the unarmed security that VG has used before.  NOLA PM is to receive quote for their armed security personnel.
· JPSO
· NOLA PM is to find out the length of agreement for police officer presence instead of an armed security guard (above)
· NOLA PM is to receive a quote for Radar detection inside the community        
119. RESPECT THE GATES
20. Board voted on the $7,900 Doorking Double wishbone arm for the Jupiter Gate from the same company we currently use 'Electric Gates'
20. NOLA PM is to purchase and place a sign at the Jupiter gate that states Feb 29 2020 will be the last day to access the keypad
2. only key cards and remotes will be accessible at the Jupiter Gate beginning March 1 2020
20. to get more information regarding the gates that do not allow tailgating
119. Cameras
21. there are currently 5 gate cameras not working
21. NOLA PM submitted a quote from Advanced Custom Electronics to replace the 5 broken cameras at the total cost of $825 plus labor
21. NOLA PM is to receive a quote regarding keypad and/or camera setup for the walk-in entrance gate on Manhattan
3. or possibly have one of the 5 replacements to face the walk in gate
21. NOLA PM to send out security camera access link to any interested Board Member
119. Street repair quote
22. There are way more street repairs needed than the Board was aware of.  
22. Only one proposal of $8000+ received, so discussion will continue at next meeting
119. Retention Pond
23. NOLA PM is to contact company to clean etc front retention pond near Jupiter gate
119. Lights out/Faded Stop Signs/Street Lights
24. NOLA PM is to replace the lights that are out at the Manhattan entrance around the Village Green signage
24. NOLA PM is to replace the faded stop signs and No Trespassing signs mentioned by VP 
24. NOLA PM is to fix all the community street lights that are out (but the ones on SVG we mentioned)
24. NOLA PM is to contact JP regarding street lights along Harvey Blvd heading towards the Jupiter entrance

NEXT MEETING SCHEDULED THURSDAY MARCH 5 2020 (same location / same time)
